
Attachment #1

Energy Transition Climate Resilience Committee - Appointment 
Recommendations 

Board Members Appointment Term 

Energy Transition 
Climate Resilience 
Committee 

Appointments (4) 

Daniel Grist 
Camille Jasper-Fabiyi 
Grant Pearsell 
Kathleen (Kate) Rich 

Commencing upon appointment to: 

April 30, 2022 
April 30, 2022 
April 30, 2022 
April 30, 2022 

Below are brief public bios as provided by new Appointees: 

Daniel Grist Energy Transition Climate Resilience Committee 

Daniel was born and raised in the United Kingdom.  He served in the British Army 
for seven years before gaining a bachelor’s degree in environmental engineering 
and a master’s degree in sustainable energy engineering.  Daniel initially worked as 
an analyst for Cenex, a low carbon vehicle research and consultancy organization. 
He continues to work for Cenex as a sustainable transport consultant. Daniel 
moved to Edmonton in October 2019 and is excited by the opportunity to serve on 
the Energy Transition Climate Resilience Committee.  

Camille Jasper-Fabiyi Energy Transition Climate Resilience Committee 

Camille is an economist from Ponoka, Alberta who attended university in Montreal 
and started her career in Ottawa with the federal government before settling down 
closer to home, in Edmonton. 

Since 2014 she has worked as Senior Manager with EPCOR on both 
water/drainage as well as retail power. Her expertise covers green retail products, 
financial analytics of renewables projects, environmental policy development, 
electricity market design, and utility infrastructure planning. 

Her professional volunteer work includes serving on the board of the Economics 
Society of Northern Alberta and leading EPCOR’s 2017 United Way Campaign. She 
is currently pursuing her graduate diploma in Climate Risk Management at the 
University of Waterloo.  
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Grant Pearsell Energy Transition Climate Resilience Committee 

Grant Pearsell is an urban planner who helps communities and groups achieve their 
biodiversity goals.  He has lived and worked throughout the Saskatchewan River 
Watershed since his career in nature conservation began.  Granted retired from the 
City of Edmonton in 2020 where he was a Director and member of City Planning’s 
leadership team. 
 
Grant led the creation and implementation of the City of Edmonton’s biodiversity 
strategy between 2002 and 2018.  His work is guided by a collaborative approach to 
decision-making and a commitment to integrated systems thinking.  Grant directed 
the creation of the City of Edmonton’s open space plan - Breathe:  Edmonton’s 
Green Network Strategy - winner of the Canadian Institute of Planners Award of 
Planning Excellence and the Canadian Association of Landscape Architects 
National Award:  Planning and Analysis in 2018. 

 
Kathleen (Kate) Rich Energy Transition Climate Resilience Committee 

Kate Rich, M.Sc. and P.Geo., has led various strategies for the public and private 
sectors related to energy, climate change, water and land management – all with a 
focus on sustainable economic growth. She has worked in several cities across 
Canada and internationally, and returned to Edmonton and the Government of 
Alberta in February 2020. 
 
She was an Assistant Deputy Minister in the Government of Manitoba leading 
delivery of the province’s Climate and Green Plan. She was a leader in the federal 
government’s implementation of the pan-Canadian approach to carbon pricing, and 
represented Canada at international fora on carbon markets and competitiveness. 
She has held a number of executive and senior management positions in the mining 
sector and governments, including climate change and air policy, land-use planning, 
oil sands environmental management and water strategy implementation 
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